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The 16 to 19 tuition fund for the academic year 2023/24  

 

The Education and Skills Funding Agency (ESFA) have provided additional funding for the 

academic years since 2020/2021 up to and including 2023/2024 for schools, colleges and 

other 16 to 19 institutions to mitigate the disruption to learning arising from coronavirus 

(COVID-19).  

John Masefield High School and Sixth Form Centre (JMHS) have been allocated £1,553 from 

this funding stream for the 2023/2024 academic year. Our planned spend is £6,721 

At JMHS, we will ensure that we maximise the impact of this additional funding by working 
to the following principles: 

• We will target support based on attainment records and our knowledge of 
individual students and the disruption they have experienced to their learning. 

• Tuition support will be provided over and above the timetabled teaching for that course. 

• Support offered will be based on an individual needs assessment 

• Sessions will be run by subject specialist teachers or tutors. 

• Tuition will generally be offered on a group basis (ideally in groups of 3 - 5 students at a 
time). Individual tuition may be offered where appropriate. 

Selection of eligible students:  

We have used eligibility for the 16-19 bursary as an indicator of priority. In addition, we 

have used internal data which identifies those students who are currently the furthest 

behind expected progress in specific subjects: GCSE results and our Year 12 exam results are 

the primary indicators for this. No student will receive tuition in more than one subject. 

 

  


